
Maintenance of Public Inspection File 

WPNA, Oak Park, IL 

 

To the licensee’s knowledge, all documents required to be contained in the WPNA public 

inspection file (“PIF”) have been uploaded to the PIF.  However, recently it was discovered that 

in connection with the transition from the paper PIF to the online PIF, some issues/programs 

lists and annual EEO Public File Reports remained in the station’s paper PIF and were not timely 

uploaded to the online PIF.  They have since been scanned and uploaded to the PIF.  In 

addition, since the transition to the online PIF, some of the station’s documents were not not 

uploaded to the PIF in accordance with the timing requirements of Section 73.3526.  Station 

management has undertaken steps to ensure that going forward all documents required to be 

placed in the PIF are uploaded in a timely manner.  


